Ruszkiewicz

FRESHMAN ENGLISH POLICY COMMITTEE

MINUTES

February 27, 1985

Attending: Ruszkiewicz, Bertelsen, Byerman,

Daniell, Holt

Absent: Frost, Cherry

I. Meeting commenced at 1:33 p.m.

- II. Daniell moved that the committee delay Mr. Puangmali's research proposal until he responds to Ruszkiewicz's letter asking for more information. The motion was passed unanimously.
- III. There was general discussion about alternatives the FEPC could present to the English Department to mitigate the consequences of the E 346K delay. Some of the suggestions were the following:
 - A. Increase the ECT score required for students to place out of E 306.
 - B. Add a 307-like course as an elective.

Everyone agreed to wait until the next FEPC meeting to consider specific proposals.

IV. Ruszkiewicz announced that he had written Sutherland about the possibility of making Light German's Writing Lab directorship a specialist or a lecturer position for next year. Ruszkiewicz asked for the members' thoughts on this matter.

Bertelsen suggested other possibilities, including the Writing Lab director being a tenured or tenure-track professor.

The discussion ended with Bertelsen's motion that the committee recommend that Ruszkiewicz talk to Sutherland about the feasibility of hiring Light German as a specialist in the Writing Lab. Byerman seconded the motion, and it was passed unanimously.

E 10

- V. Ruszkiewicz, speaking for Frost, suggested that a professor be assigned to work on the textbook subcommittee with Holt (who is responsible for rhetorics). The committee unanimously agreed that this action was unnecessary.
- VI. The meeting adjourned at 2:30 p.m.